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Hopefully this will be the last meeting that takes place under 
Covid restrictions and we can get back to proper meetings every 
quarter. As you will note from the Agenda we have to re elect 
Trustees at this AGM which we will do in a minute.

First I would like to thank the Village Hall Operating Committee 
for all the support they have given over this period. David and 
Deenah Wheeler, Mark Weavis and Graham Miller. We are very 
fortunate to have a stable and experienced group of local 
residents managing the hall for everybody's benefit.

For obvious reasons this report will be short. Nothing much has 
happened that effects the day to day running of the hall but I did 
send out emails in Jan and April to keep Trustees updated as did 
Mark Weavis with the financial statements.

It is sad that after 73 years of active involvement in the village, 
WI has come to an end hopefully only temporary. We must thank 
Jill Buckland and others in WI for their past support and wish 
them well for the future. WI have kindly donated a wooden bench
for the hall to commemorate Bidborough WI which is now in 
place in the front garden. As a consequence of WI closing, both 
Jill and Marilyn Hayward have stepped down as Trustees.

We have continued to ensure the hall meets its obligations as far 
as testing is concerned. The last quarterly fire check was carried 
out in April 21, electrical appliances Jan 21, emergency lighting 
Nov 20 and fire extinguisher check Feb 21.

The only major expenditure that I believe we will need to 



consider in the short term is to restore the main hall floor but 
this will only be undertaken when our bookings and income 
reurn to some form of normality - it is pleasing to see the hall 
hosting the first children's party for a long long time on the 24th 
of this month.

We were fortunate to be awarded a further grant from TWBC. 
This restart grant totalling £8000 will ensure the hall finances 
remain on a firm footing despite a significant loss of income.

We are all hoping that come July 19th there will be some form of 
normality to our lives. However, we may still find some 
restrictions still apply and we will have to wait and see what 
Rural Kent Village and Community Halls advise.

Graham Parsons
Chair Bidborough Village Hall CIO
5 July 2021






